CANYONVILLE CITY COUNCIL

MEETING MINUTES
REGULAR SESSION 7:00 P.M.
MONDAY OCTOBER 19, 2020
REGULAR SESSION 
I. CALL TO ORDER AND PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE:
Mayor Young called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. and all joined in the Pledge of Allegiance and prayer.
II.
ROLL CALL:

COUNCIL PRESENT:
 Mayor Young, Councilors Coleman, Johannessen,  Barton, and Freeman. 

COUNCIL ABSENT:   Councilor Young and Councilor Woods.
STAFF PRESENT:
 Administrator/Recorder Evans Finance and Deputy Recorder Bennett. 
STAFF ABSENT:
 None.
III.
AGENDA REVIEW AND/OR ADDITIONS:
1. Approval of minutes for September 21, 2020.
Councilor Barton moved, and Councilor Johannessen seconded a motion to approve the minutes for September 21, 2020.  Mayor Young, Councilors Coleman, Freeman, Johannessen and Barton voted “yes”.  No “nays”.  The motion carried.
2. Add the Eklund Building residents evictions as #3 under Council Business.

IV.
COUNCIL BUSINESS:
1. Water Shut Off.
In the September 16, 2020 late notices staff included a notice to all delinquent water customers notifying them that the City will be resuming the late charge and shutting off services.  The City also provided them with a copy of the City’s assistance program and funding available through UCAN.
We estimate around 40 shut off notices will be sent out.  However, we do not anticipate having to shut off that many services.  If customers will set up a payment plan with the City for a 1-year term on what they owe, their services will not be shut off.  There are about six businesses that are also behind and in the past, we have not shut businesses off.  Question is, does the Council want to have the delinquent businesses turned off for non-payment.

Council concluded that businesses should be included in the turn offs for non-payment.

The city has not seen a very good response on the assistance program we have through UCAN for customers.  Administrator Evans was going to try and get the hand dryers installed in the park restrooms under this Covid assistance program.  This would allow the park bathrooms to be opened up during this pandemic.  If the money is not all spent by December 2020, we could donate it to Douglas County as they have done so much during the pandemic.

Councilor Barton moved, and Councilor Johannessen seconded a motion to include businesses in the turn off of services for non-payment of water and sewer bills. Mayor Young, Councilors Coleman, Freeman, Johannessen and Barton voted “yes”.  No “nays”.  The motion carried.

2. Easement for NE Harrison. 
The property located at 240 NE Harrison is access from an existing paved road.  However, Harrison Street is actually not a city right of way.  According to the deed the land was given to the City to allow the City to continue to use the property for its public purposes.  The parcel has a paved roadway and has been utilized as a road for many years.  It has not been adopted as an official City road because it does not meet the City’s standards.  
The property located at 240 NE Harrison was recently sold and the title company requested that the City grant easement to this property for the specific purpose of granting ingress and egress to the public.  The seller’s attorney drafted an easement document that the City can sign, and the property owner will pay all the costs with preparing and recording the easement.

Councilor Barton moved, and Councilor Freeman seconded a motion to approve the easement and authorize the Mayor to sign the document. Mayor Young, Councilors Coleman, Freeman, Johannessen and Barton voted “yes”.  No “nays”.  The motion carried.
3.  Councilor Johannessen requested 

Councilor Johannessen questioned whether Mr. Royle was conforming to the request to evict the 

tenants in his commercial building on Eklund as this is not a residential zone.  As far as 
Administrator Evans knows there is still one tenant that has not moved yet.  All the other people have
moved and there is a business in the first unit.  Staff explained to her that she cannot live in that unit 

it can only be for business purpose.  Councilor Johannessen asked why there were so many vehicles 

in front of the building during the day and into the night.  Administrator Evans said she would talk to 

Mr. Royle about these units again.
V.
REPORTS:

1.    Sheriff’s Office Report.
This month there were 251 calls for service, 22 security checks, 40 traffic stops, 3 warrants issued and 13 arrests.  
2.   Administrator’s Report.
There are three large change orders from the contractor on the sewer upgrade that the engineer and staff are trying to work their way through.  These issues seem to be between the contractor and subcontractors, so the City has denied them so far.
Reynolds water line repair project was scheduled to start on October 15, but they could not get the pipe.  The pipe is on back order so as soon as it comes in, they will start work.  They already have the fittings and valves for the project.  

We have received three more applications for small business assistance program for a total of $2,400.00.  This brings the total funds expended for the program to $8,800.00.
VI.
ANNOUNCEMENTS:


Planning Commission Meeting - Wednesday, November 11, 2020

Council Meeting –Monday November 16, 2020.
VII.
ADJOURNMENT:

Mayor Young adjourned the meeting at 7:43 p.m.
ATTEST:




















Jake Young, Mayor
Janelle Evans, City Administrator/Recorder
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